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Well that’s the first month of 2016 down. 
Thanks to all who attended the fun day last 
month .It was a great end of year turnout. I 
will put a list of award recipients further 
down in the newsletter. 
On another note, it was brought to our 
attention that our kart club has the 4th 
largest membership in New Zealand. I have 
to say that’s quite an achievement given 
the size of our province. I believe that it is a 
real credit to our committee. Only now the 
goal is to try to get everyone of our 
members to the kart track on club days. 
This year the committee have a number of 
big events coming up, and first up is the 
hosting of the Jetsprint boats on 28th 
February. If you are around and about that 
weekend, I am sure it will be an awesome 
event to attend so if you are looking for 
something to do, it would make for a great 
day out. The next on the agenda is the last 
round of Goldstar which is going to be held 
on the weekend of the 4th & 5th of June and 
closely followed by National Schools in July 
and then we’ll be half way through the year. 
Last month I suggested that if anyone was 
looking for something to do over Waitangi 
weekend, the Leadfoot Festival in Hahei 
hosted by Rod & Shelley Millen would be 
worth a look. Well at that time we were 
tossing up whether or not to make the 
drive. And we did. We left New Plymouth 
on the Friday night about 7.30 and 5-ish 
hours later arrived in Hahei. After a few 

hours sleep we were up and out to the 
Festival. There were definitely some big 
names there, starting with Scott Dixon, 
Tanner Foust, Rod Millen, Reece Millen and 
Alistair McRae to name a few. Many race 
vehicles were represented, from Drift cars, 
to Rally cars and included vintage racecars. 
It was real petrol head heaven. Just about 
every form of motorsport was represented. 
And while the weather was drizzly on the 
Saturday, we all know what a little water 
can do to any racing surface and spectators 
were not disappointed as a number of cars 
left the track, spinning out and slipping and 
sliding. However, the real speed was seen 
on the Sunday as we watched Rod Millen 
compete against his son for the fastest time 
up the hill. While Rod completed the hill 
climb with the fastest time earlier in the 
day, it was son Reece that won the day in 
the end. We were not disappointed with the 
weekends’ entertainment. It is already 
marked on the calendar for next year. 
On the karting calendar we have had a 
couple of events, the first of which was the 
Superkart Drivers Club, 2016 Cash Series 
Round 1 at Taupo. Five of our members 
travelled to it and all seemed to have had a 
really successful weekend away, some 
bringing home some cash rewards for their 
efforts. 
“The pit paddock was jammed tight with 
transporters and large race teams so the 
Superkarts made their home on a not so 

often used part of the pit paddock up by the 
drag strip entry. This turned out to be a 
blessing in disguise giving super easy entry 
and exit to the track for the karts. 
Although the weather was patchy on 
Saturday a record number of 29 karters 
turned up for practice. They all had their 
eyes on the cash prizes on offer, 1st $200, 
2nd $130 and 3rd $70, per qualifying class. 
During one practice session, later in the 
afternoon one half of the track was bone 
dry while the other half was soaking wet, 
making the karts near invisible in the tyre 
spray”. (Excerpt from KartSport Superkart 
Drivers Club) 
Nick Isaac came home 1st , while David Cox 
came home in 4th place in the National 
125cc class. Peter Cottam competed in the 
Rotax Max Heavy, scoring $130.00 for 2nd 
place. Garth Lacey came home with a 6th 
place. Logan Boyde brought home a $200 
prize for his win in the Rotax Max Light 
Class. Good job to all of you. 
Thomas Boniface also ventured out to the 
Sulphur City Sprint/NZ ROK Cup event and 
finished on the podium. This event doubled 
as the 1st round of the NZ ROK Cup. The 
winner of the NZ ROK Cup secures a free 
entry into the International ROK Cup to be 
held in Italy later in 2016. During the early 
stages of the competition, Thomas was 
plagued with troubles as he suffered a bent 
axle after only the tuning run. Qualifying in 
12th meant a tough set of heats to 
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negotiate to ensure a good spot on the grid 
for the Pre-final. After heat 1 Thomas 
finished 7th however, in heat two with only 
a few laps to go, Thomas dropped a chain 
while in 4th place, and finished the race at 
the back of the field in 23rd. Thomas drove 
to 10th in the Pre-final which meant a 
reasonable chance of a top-6 finish in the 15 
lap Final. Another strong drive in the Final 
saw Thomas finish the event in 3rd place. 
All in all a typical day at the track. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club reminders 

 Still looking for one of these: If 
anyone has an enclosed or 
lockable glass cabinet in good 
condition, the club is looking to 
retire some of the older trophies 
and put them on display in the 
clubrooms. Please let one of the 
committee know. 

 Pleeeeeeeeeaaaaaaase...We are 
desperate to find someone to 
assist in the chookhouse from 
March onward. Chrissy is looking 
to retire from this position and we 
will need someone to pick this role 
up. Please touch base with Wendy 
or Chrissy or mention to one of the 
committee. 

 Track Closures are as follows: 
Friday 26th-1st March & Sunday 6th 
March. 

 Keep a lookout for the next 
working bee! 

 

 
 

Presidents Report – Robert 
Boniface 
 

Hi everyone, 
The past month has been really 
busy and I can’t see it slowing 
down much as we head into full 
planning mode for the Goldstar 
Trophy Round and the NZ 
Schools.  The Jet Sprint boat 
meeting is next weekend and this 
should be a cracking event.  I am 
really looking forward to this one, 
Steve Boyde has done a huge 
amount of planning and the club is 
set to benefit immensely from all 
his efforts…thanks Steve!! 
Summer is still here and that 
means plenty of after-work 
practice to hone those skills and 
improve your lap times.  Can I 
please remind everyone using the 
Todd Energy Raceway to make 
sure you obey the licensing and 
practicing rules, these are not 
negotiable.  We don’t want to be 
“policemen” but we have no 
choice if anyone is caught 
disobeying the rules of our 
governing body.  Ultimately, it’s all 
about your safety! 
Special mention to Maurice and 
Kane Frost from Supreme Kart 
Supplies and Engines for their 
generous support of the Summer 
Series, once again Frosty has 
stepped up to the plate and I thank 
you guys! 
 
I look forward to catching up with 
you all at Rd1 of the Supreme Kart 
Supplies Summer Series this 
Sunday… 
 
Cheers, 
Robert 
 

Birthdays for March 

Robbie Johnson 1 March 
Kyra Jensen 6 March 
Roy Geary 8 March 
Gabrael Stevens 9 March 
Jessica Boniface 10 March 
Harvey Schultz 20 March 
Richard Johnson 21 March 
Cory Rooney 22 March 
Daniel Jensen 25 March 
Reece Tanner 26 March 

 
Many happy returns to all these 
members on your birthday! 

Next Club Day: 21 January 2016 
 

 

Event: Supreme Kart Supplies - 
Summer Series Round 1 
Duty Class : Everyone please 
Direction: Anti-clockwise 
Convenor(s): Mike Jury 
Gates open: 7.45 
Scrutineering: 8.30 -9.30 
Drivers briefing: 9.15 
Tuning run: 9.30 
Lunch: 12.30 
BBQ & Prizegiving at the conclusion 
of the day! 

 
2016 Karting events… 
 City of Sails, 30/31 Jan, Auckland 

 Superkarts Rd 1, 6/7 Feb, Taupo 

 Sulphur City/ROK Cup/Prokart Rd1, 
13/14 Feb, Rotorua 

 RMC Rd1, 20 Feb, Manawatu 

 RMC Rd2, 21-Feb 2015, Manawatu 

 Goldstar Rd3, 6 March, Wellington 

 Sprint Nationals/ROK Cup, 25-27 
March, Hamilton 

 Superkarts Rd 2, 2/3 Apr, Taupo 

 Top Half Rd 1, 10 Apr, 2015, Tokoroa 

 Citrus/Prokart Rd 2, 16/17 Apr, BoP 

 RMC Rd 3, 23 Apr, Rotorua 

 RMC Rd 4, 24 Apr, Rotorua 

 Goldstar Rd4, 1 May, Hawke’s Bay 

 Superkarts Rd3, 7/8 May, Hampton 

 G Tremain Memorial/Prokart Rd 3, 
14/15 May, Tokoroa 

 Top Half Rd 2, 29 May, BoP 

 Superkarts Rd 4, 4/5 June, Manfield 

 Goldstar Trophy Rd/ROK Cup, 5 
June, Taranaki 

 Winter Cup/Prokart RD 4, 11/12 
June, Hamilton 

 Top Half Rd 3, 26 Jun, Mt. Wgtn 

 NZ Schools/ROK Cup, 16/17 Jul, 
Taranaki 

 Top Half Rd 4, 31 Jul, Auckland 

 Superkarts Rd 5, 6/7 Aug, Manfield 

 RMC Rd 5, 20 Aug, Wellington 

 RMC Rd 6, 21 Aug, Wellington 

 KartSport Conference 27/28 Jul 

 Blossom, 3/4 Sept, Hawke’s Bay 

 RMC Rd 7, 10 Sep, Hamilton 

 RMC Rd 8, 11 Sep, Hamilton 

 NZ Superkarts & GP, 24/5 Sep, 
Hampton Downs 

 North Island Sprint Champs, 22/23 
Oct, Hawke’s Bay 

 South Island Sprint Champs, 22/23 
Oct, Canterbury 
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Loving being at 
work on those hot 

days! 

 Superkarts Rd 6, 29/30 Oct, Taupo 

 Goldstar Rd 1, 6 Nov, Manawatu 

 Goldstar Rd 2, 4 Dec, Taranaki 

 

 

 

Jokes 
 
 

 
 

Q: Why are blonde jokes so short? 
A: So men can remember them 
 
Q: How do you get a baby astronaut to sleep? 
A: Rock it (Rocket) 
 
Q: What do you do if you see a space man? 
A: Park in it man 
 
Q: What did Adele say to the chicken who 
wanted to cross the road? 
A: Hello from the other side. 
 
A bicycle can’t stand on its own… because it 
was too tired. 
 
My friend was cold, so I told him to go and 
stand in the corner. 
The corner was 90 degrees 
 
World’s shortest joke… 
Two women were sitting quietly. 
 
Sherlock Holmes and Dr. Watson were going 
camping. They pitched their tent under the 
stars and went to sleep, sometime in the 
middle of the night, Holmes woke Watson up 

and said… “Watson, look up at the sky and tell 
me what you see?” 
Watson replied “I see millions and millions of 
stars”. 
Holmes said “And what do you deduce from 
that?”  
Watson replied  “Well, if there are millions of 
stars, and even if a few of those have planets, 
it’s quite likely that there are some planets like 
earth out there. And if there are quite a few 
planets like earth out there, there might also 
be life”. 
And Holmes said “Watson, you idiot, it means 
that … somebody has stolen our tent”. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following are compliments of Dave 
Sera’s Facebook page so I thought they 
may become a regular feature in our 
newsletter….some of them are brilliant 
and some of them are very… very 
relateable. 

 

When dad says…. ‘Get it as 
close as you can to my 
toes’ 

 

 

What would your Dad 
say?... 
 

 

 

Quote of the month! 
 

 

 

 

 

And so you touch this limit, 

something happens and you 

suddenly can go a little bit 

further. With your mind 

power, your determination, 

your instinct, and the 

experience as well, you can 

fly very high. 

Ayrton Senna 

http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCLrivdmpw8cCFYR0pgod430MiA&url=http://www.123rf.com/photo_18925680_illustration-redheaded-clown-face-in-black-hat.html&ei=ieXbVfr5BoTpmQXj-7HACA&psig=AFQjCNHoqQu-8QMTFxeis80VBgSVVq--wQ&ust=1440560886094308
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/authors/a/ayrton_senna.html
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 Club Officials 

Position Name    Contact Details 

Patron Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 or m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 

President Robert Boniface  (021) 514 046 or htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

Vice President Cornelis van Zyl   (021) 0256 5530 

Secretary Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 

Treasurer Karen Jury   accounts@kartsporttaranaki.co.nz 

Club Captain Campbell Jamieson  camjam36@gmail.com 

Senior Steward Steve Boyde   (027) 555 4530 or s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 

Promotional Officer Robert Boniface  (021) 514 046 or htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

Newsletter Donna Boniface  htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

Race Secretaries Chrissy de Ridder  race@kartsporttaranaki.co.nz 

 Wendy Burrows 

Webmaster De-anne Smith   (027) 319 4813 

Committee Tony Chambers   tc.nz@hotmail.com 

 Peter Cottam   peterc@clelandsconstruction.co.nz 

 Aaron de Ridder  a.deridder_17@hotmail.com 

 Charles Frere   clfrere@gmail.com 

 Campbell Jamieson  camjam36@gmail.com 

 Mike Jury   kjury@xtra.co.nz 

 De-anne Smith   m_dsmith@ihug.co.nz 

Machine Examiners Robert Boniface  (021) 514 046 or htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

 Logan Boyde 

 Steve Boyde   (027) 555 4530 or s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 

 Malcolm Bruce 

 Greg Dietschin 

 Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 or m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 

 Warren Riddick 

 Cornelis van Zyl   (021) 0256 5530 

 Rob Webber 

If you need any help, advice, information or just want a chat, feel free to contact any of the team above! 
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http://www.power-air.co.nz/
http://www.power-air.co.nz/
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List of recipients of prizes from KartSport Taranaki Annual prizegiving at Todd Energy Raceway 31 January 2016 
Check the photos out on our Facebook page 

 
Well done to all trophy winners, hard work can definitely pay off! 
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